
Ozarks Transportation Organization 

Bicycle-Pedestrian Advisory Committee 
 

Meeting Notes 
July 11, 2023 

1:00 pm 
2208 W. Chesterfield Boulevard, Suite 101, Springfield, MO 65807 

 
Attendees:  Scott Godbey, David Hutchison, John McCart, Frank Miller, John Montgomery, Grady Porter, 
Chris Tabor, Andy Thomason, Tommy VanHorn, Natasha Longpine, David Knaut 
 

1. Call to Order – The meeting was called to order at 1:02 pm.   

2. Meeting Notes from June 13, 2023 BPAC Meeting – Andy Thomason, seconded by Chris Tabor, 
made a motion to approve the June 13, 2023 meeting notes.  The motion passed.  

3. Pedestrian Safety Analysis – David Knaut reviewed the updates to the draft regional pedestrian 
safety analysis. Mr. Porter reported that there is a neighborhood project at Chase St and Grant Ave 
to install a Rectangular Rapid Flashing Beacon (RRFB). Frank Miller reported that MoDOT is planning 
to install a High-Intensity Activated crosswalk (HAWK) beacon at the intersection of Chestnut 
Expressway and N Eldon Ave because the recommended RRFB has not been as effective. The 
committee recommended removing the N Kansas and Battlefield Cluster and add traffic calming 
measures to the speed zone reduction recommendation. Discussion was held regarding details of 
crash reports, adding social equity analysis and future steps of approving final analysis. 

4. CY 2022 Implementation Report – David Knaut reviewed the process of completing the 
implementation report. Natasha Longpine explained to committee what data the report will entail. 
Discussion was held to clarify questions and timelines and committee recommended that staff sends 
out an email as well. 

5. Next Meeting – September 12, 2023 
 

6. Adjourn – John Montgomery, seconded by Andy Thomason, made a motion to adjourn.  The motion 
passed.  The meeting adjourned at 2:11 pm. 


